
 
 
April 17, 2014 
 

 

 
United States 
 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
This notice applies to your vehicle  
 
NHTSA Recall Campaign #: 14V-140 
 
Unit Serial Number:  
 
Dear Forest River Crusader Owner, 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor 
Vehicle Safety Act.  
 
Forest River Inc has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in the 
Crusader Model CSF315RST fifth wheel trailers with serial numbers between CSG115071 and 
CSG115894 manufactured between 9/26/2013 and 3/3/2014.   
 
SAFETY DEFECT 
There is not adequate clearance between the tire and the slide-out room actuator bracket. The 
bracket may hit the tire in the event that the fifth wheel trailer should hit a bump or pot hole in the 
road. This contact may cause the tire to blow out unexpectedly, thereby potentially resulting in loss 
of control, property damage, personal injury or death. 
 
REPAIRS 
Forest River, Inc. has a repair kit available to create additional and adequate clearance between the 
tire and slide-out room actuator bracket. There is an approved repair procedure established and parts 
are available for this repair.  DO NOT USE THIS UNIT WITHOUT FIRST PERFORMING THE 
APPROVED REPAIR.  At your earliest convenience, please make an appointment to have this 
repair performed at your nearest Prime Time Manufacturing dealership. 
 
REFUNDS 
If you have paid to have this service performed prior to receiving this notice you can receive a full 
refund.  Please mail your paid original invoice or receipt to attention Prime Time Manufacturing 
Division of Forest River, Inc. Warranty Forest River, Inc. P.O. Box 3030 Elkhart, Indiana 46515-
3030. 
 
CHANGED ADDRESS OR SOLD THE VEHICLE? 
 Any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy of the notice to the lessee 
within 10 days.   
 



 
If your dealer does not make the required repair promptly and without charge, you may contact 
Prime Time Manufacturing Division of Forest River’s Customer Service at 574-862-1025.  You 
also may contact the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Ave. SE, 
Washington, DC 20590; or call the toll free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-
800-424-9153); or go to http://www.safecar.gov.   
 
We regret the inconvenience this situation may have caused you.  However, Forest River, Inc. 
believes in the early detection and immediate correction of potential concerns. 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Prime Time Manufacturing Division 
of Forest River Inc. 
Warranty and Service 




